
Policy 4035 
Prevailing Wage Act Compliance 

Page 1 of 1 

Warren-Newport Public Library District 
Lake County, Illinois 

Board of Trustees 

Policy 4035 

Prevailing Wage Act Compliance 
Adopted: 02/20/2007 
Reviewed/Revised: November 20, 2012; November 18, 2014; September 19, 2017; August 18, 2020 

 
 
In accordance with the statutes of the State of Illinois and the regulations of the Illinois Department 
of Labor, the Warren-Newport Public Library District (WNPLD) annually adopts and files an 
ordinance that establishes the prevailing rates of wages. Certified copies of compliance are sent 
to the Illinois Secretary of State and Illinois Department of Labor. WNPLD will also publish the 
ordinance in a widely circulated local newspaper.   
 

_________________________________________ 
 
 

Commented [RL1]: A law was passed (I believe in 2018 
since this policy was last reviewed) that did away with the 

requirement of local governments in Illinois to adopt and file a 

prevailing wage act ordinance. Really, there was no point to this 
activity as prevailing wage is already required by law, and this 

whole exercise only accomplished wasting our time and 

taxpayer dollars as we were required to publish the ordinance in 
the paper. Thus, I think we can eliminate this ordinance. I am in 

the process of checking with Roger Ritzman.  


